
ELECTRONICS DEPARTMENT

FILES APPLICATIONSC

|0

Staff rn: mbers in the Electronics Depnrt-
ment have been busy the last three weeks

preparing numerous applications for new
electronic communications facilities for the

campus to be filed with the Federal Com
munications Commission.

Among the applications sent to tlie FCC
for approval was a request fur permission
to install a microwave stiidin-to-transinit-

ter link to carry KI.;CC programs from Ihe

control rooms on campus to the Irans-
mitter site on Blanton Heights. This eqtiip-
ment was previously purchased and will
be installed this summer, replacing the
presently used leased telephone lines.

An application was also filed requesting
a modified station license of the Lane Com ●

munity College Radio Club amateur radio

station W7ILQ to specify the new campus
as its permanent location. W7ILQ operates
in the amateur radio bands, 80 through
10 meters, with 1,000 watts of power.
Electronics Chairman ROGER HOUGL'JM

is the club trustee and Electronics Prof

DaRWIN McCaRROLL is advisor.

A third similar request was sent to the
FCC to designate the LCC campus as the
perma'iont location of the College’s Citi
zens Band base station. The sctiooi’s licen ce

permits up to 10 fixed and mobile statK'i!';
iindcM- flu' (orni;; of this licoiiso.

Flying saiicei expeii

10 speak a t LCC

Round the campus
Friday, Jan. 10, 1969

Tlie new teleptione credit cards have l)eeii

ihslributed to administrators according to
Ifeari of College Services BILL COX. The
new cards use “0” numbers instead of

"Q”. Staff members are asked to please

use all 10 digits when dialing because the
last three specify tliat the call is from
Oregon.

CA.ST (;OKS 0[\ TODH

The cast of Stop the World, LCC’s fir.st
m.iisical production, will be on tour Jan.
15-18. Performing Arts Chairman ED
RaGOZZINO directed the play and will
accompany the troop on tour. The cast
will play for the inmates at the State
Penitentiary in Salem the 15th. January 16
they will play for the state legislators at
Willamette University and the 17th theywill
play the Mount Angel Abbey. The group
will finish in Florence on Saturday.

The cast is also being considered for
participation in the American Theatre
Festival. The Festival runs April 28 -
May 12 in Washington D.C.

Tlie Finance and Planning Committee
began a series of breakfast meetings .Wed
nesday morning at 6:45 a.m. Wednesday
they mot with the Science Department.
Thirteen members were present and they
discussed long range plans for the next
five years. From the long range discussion
the group discussed the budget for the
1969-70 academic year.

Tlie Finance and Planning Committee will
hf' meeting with each department for this
type of discussion. There isabudgetbreak-
I'a.st planned for every morning from now
uiiUl Jan. 24. Some of the groups will

he moeting for dinner. The meetings are
iield in the Food Service unit.

Dr. William Darn, director of Computer

Fdacalion at the University of Denver, will
be lecturing at 2 p.iii. in the Forum (riri.309)
(his afternoon. He will be speaking on the
relationsliips of the computer with today’s
society and the implications of education.

Tomorrow, Dr. Dorn will lecture to
faculty members during a second day on
campus. There will be a question-answer
discussion period following the Saturday
lecture. The coffee hour and conversation

time begin at 9:30 a.m.

Tlu: 1968-69 revised staff handbook and

staff directory are completed ami are being
distributed to staff mLinbers. The staff

has been waiting several months for both
books and the question " when will the

■'handbook” be ready "is answered. It is
ready now.

.lames Moseley, America’s uidsl autlioi a-
tive expert on flying saucers and other
unidentified flying objects, will speak at
LCC’s Jan. 20 public convocation. He will

be lecturing in the large lecture room in

the Forum Building beginning at 8 p.m.
He is considered to be the most know

ledgeable American on the subject ofUFO’s.
He is a graduate of Princeton and is the
author of several magazine articles on the
subject of flying saucers.
There will be no admission chargud ;ui i

the lecture is open to the public.

LANE NAMED CPS TEST CENTER
W .yND.T. JONES, business office manager,

was cited by BILL MA.NSELL, clerk-con
troller, for her assistance in investing the
idle bond money for construction. The in

vestments are made by the Lane County
Director of Finance and Auditing, but only
in the amounts directed by Wanda. The
total investment earnings for this money
are $313,920.62.

LCC has been established as a testing
center for the Certified Professional Secre

tary examination for 1969, The only other
Oregon CPS exam center is in Portland.
The cost of the test is $70.

The Adult Ed department offered a course
Fall Term to prepare secretaries for the

exam given the first Friday and Saturday
in May of each year. The course will again
be offered Winter term. If you are interested
see NfLE WILLIAMS, adult ed coordinator.

.S I. u (1 y Skills (n 1 c r

Anno n n c c s n <* y> li o u r s

The initial meeting of the screening
committee for the Presidential search will

be hold next Wednesday, Jan 15 beginning
.d 3 p.m. The purpose for the moeting
will be to organize the committee ajid set

:i sclieciiile for meetings .and inter
views etc. The committee will meet wUli

(tie Board for dimier to receive instruction

on wluit to be looking for in the search.
Tlie dinner and committee moeting are uol
open.

Now liours for the Study Skills Center
lor Winter Term have been roiea.se(! a.s

follows: effective last Monday (Jan. 6)
Monday through Thursday--8 a.m. to
9 p.m.
Friday--8 a.m. to 6 p.m.
Saturday—CLOSED

The Math Lab in the .SSC will be on

Itie following schedule:
1:30-4 p.rn.
Tiinr.sday (by app'i only; 4-6 -p.

The Roundup is prepared by the
Office of biformaflon and Publications

at Lane Community College, 4000 E,
30th Ave., Eugene, Ore. 97405. Kathy
Dave, editor. Ext. 340
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A i u I t Education offers

The cost and time for this course are

the same as the nutrition ’class except
the room is Health 116.

The third course, adjusting the kitchen,
is a study of the need of a kitchen organized
to meet each phase of the family cycle,
beginning with the small kitchen for efficient
meal management.
The class meets each Wednesday evening

from 7-10 p.m. for five weeks. Tuition is

$6. The class is in Health 115. It began
Jan. 8.

c 1 a s s c sa i gh t FACULTY WIVES MFJ-T

Basil nutrition, working with young ciiild-
ren. and adjusting the kitchen to the family
cycle are among several courses being of-
lered Winter Term through the Adult Edu
cation department.

The nutrition class will deal in meal
planning and attractive food service. Class

Will meet each Tuesday beginning Jan, 14
for ten weeks. Class time is 7:30-9:30
p.m. in Health 115. The cost is $8.

-i- study of children from birth through
age six will be covered in the child-care « the first class meeting,

class. It will include ways of working with
voung children—providing creative ex
periences for them to develop emotionally
a.nd physically.

The regular monthly meeting of the
Faculty Wives Association will be held
Jan. 13 at 7:30 p.m. in the Food Service
unit (Snack Shack). All faculty wives are
encouraged to come. Following the general
business meeting, the group will get re-
acquaintedplaying cards, games and having
refreshments.

The Snack Shack is the first mobile unit

next to the Mechanics Building on the
South side of the campus.

Registration for all three courses is at

BIRTHDAYS

Dean GERRY RASMUSSEFAssociate

particularyly enjoyed interviews with two
teacher applicants the day after Christmas.
An interview with an anthropologist was
conducted entirely in Danish, which Gerry
speaks fluently as a result of his heritage
and visits to Etenmark. A subsequent inter
view with an economist was conducted with

jerry speaking Danish and his guest, Nor-

Hnppy January birthday to: CLAIRE ●
JOHNSON, secretary, 5; PAUL PATRICK,
mechanics prof, 11; and LARRY DAVIS,
mechanics prof, 12.

KLCC

vegian.
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PLANNING POSITION

OPEN TO STAFF

[wu^niijii
staff members wlio wish to ;ipp^y for the

short-term position of Taoililies Planner
should contact personnel clerk DOROTHY
KELLOGG in the Office of Instruction.

The job, created by the Board of E<lu-
cation on Jan. 15, will run only until
July 1, 1969. The planner will work out
of the President’s Office to develop edu

cational specifications for the second phase
of campus construction and to do the
analysis necessary for the establishment of
con.struction priorities.

President BOB HAMILL sai<l staff mem

bers need only “indicate their interest"
rather than make formal application. Inter
views will then be arranged by the Presi
dent’s Office.

Selection of a present staff member would
hinge on the availability of someone to
fill the staff member’s present assignment
during the approximately five-month period
of the planning job. The staff member would
retain his right to return to his old job.

Salary would be “at least at the Direc
tor level,
around $1,000 monthly.

Applications for the planning position also
are being accepted from non-staff persor:-
nel.

II uwmi

Round the campus
Tuesday, Jan. 21, 1969

A security personnel will be on the se-
conil Moor of tlie Business Education Build

ing nightly between the hours of 10-10:30
fi.m. Anyone needing his services during
the evening should contact him at this

location. The remainder of the evening
shift will be spent securing the campus
and patrolling the Building areas. He is
not in uniform at the present, but he will
be later.

Family I. i f e I) i s r ii .s .s i o n .s
n^uin rhiirsday

The second series of Family Life Dis
cussions presented by the Family Counsel
ing Service for Lane County in coopera
tion with LCC will begin Jan. 23. The
meetings will be held in rooms 102 and
103 of the Health Building and will start
at 7:30 p.m. every other Thursday evening
through March 6.

Each presentation will be followed by a
small group discussion period led by a
volunteer, non-professional trained by the
Counseling Service for this purpose.

The dental hygiene students from the
Paradental Department are now holding
clinics on Tuesday and Thursday after
noons. The students will clean and scale

teeth under the supervision of instructors
with the latest dental equipment for $5.
After you have once been to the clinic,
the charge for return trips for cleaning
is $4. If any staff members or their
families are interested, appointments can
be made through the Paradental department
on the second floor of the Health Build

ing. Children’s teeth will be cleaned and
given fluoride treatments for $5.

President Bob said. That isff

News briefs

According to Dean COX, several of tlie
carpets are beginning to show damage due
to smoking in classrooms and not using
ashtrays. The staff handbook states “Smok
ing is not permitted in classrooms when
classes are in session, in the library,
or in posted areas” (420.1). It seems that
many people do not observe this rule.
Staff members are among the main offend
ers.

Dental Students Capped

Capping ceremonies were held last Fri
day for the dental assistant students and
the dental hygiene students.
HAMILL was the guest speaker for the
8 p.m. program, which was held in (he
Lecture Hall in the Forum. Other .staff

members participating in the ceremony
were Dean of Instruction LEW CASE,of
fered the invocation and benediction. As
sociate Dean RAY LaGRANDEUR providod
the welcome and Paradental Director JOHM
DICKSON introduced the students and the

speakers. There were 16 dental hygiene
students capped and 19 dental assistants.
The capping of the dental students signifies
that they are now able to accept patient.s.

Following the ceremonies, refreshments
were served in the dental classroom and

parents and friends were taken on a tour
of the new dental facilities. There were

175 people attending the capping.

President

WALT VAN ORDEN, plant supervisor
reports that several donations of water fowl
have been received at the college to be
placed in the seven-acre sewage lagoon.
Walt says, “We have about 10 domestic
fowl. Oae large mallard drake, a white
duck, a couple of geese and some other
ducks. Several flocks of wild birds have

stopped and there are also reports of wood
ducks.

Several other donations are anticipated

by the college and more water may be
needed to accomodate the fowl.

Dean Cox said, “Large ash urns have
been placed in all of the buildings on

campus for the purpose of allowing staff
and students to dispose of their cigaret
tes before entering classes.

ii

The official notice of LCC’s three-year
accreditation was sent to President HAMtLL

recently and according to the letter re
ceived from the Northwest Association of

Secondary and Higher Schools, the accre
ditation was effective as of the beginning
of the current school year.

SALARY PROPOSAL

EXPLAINED BY SPPC

Thursday, Jan. 23, a member of the Staff
Personnel Policies Committee will be avail

able to brief staff members on the 1969-

70 salary proposal each hour from 8 a.m.
to 4 p.m. in room 220 of the Apprentice
ship Building. “We are doing it this way
in an effort to make sure that every staff
member has the opportunity to hear the

proposal before it goes to the Board,
says Chairman EVAN ALFORD.

The propo.sal is for both classified and
instructional staff members.

LCC receives grant

The Law Enforcement Program received
a $15,600 grant under the Law Enforce
ment Assistance Administration to use for

loans and grants for law enforcement stu
dents. Most of the grant money will be
made available to employed law enforce
ment officers who are attending classes.
The remainder will be used for student

loans to those students majoring in Police
Science.

A reminder to staff members and other

persons outside the college who would like
to use the campus facilities or classrooms
for non-instructional purposes, you must
check for clearance through MARGARET
KNUTSON, secretary to BILL COX. This
includes the scheduling of the Board Room.
Unless you have cleared the use of rooms
through Margaret, the facilities can be
scheduled for other use.

>i



1969 .January 15
Board Summarymms in the neas

Drafting Prof BOB ALLEN broke his
hip in a fall at his home Sunday after
noon. He apparently fell on some ice at
his house. He will be out for some time

and is in the hospital now.

GERMAN ELLSWORTH, mechanics prof,
is attending a two-week workshop at
UCLA. The workshop, which is concerned
with powerplant theory and maintenance,
began Monday and will run through the
24th.

The institute is one of many being held
to develop materials for the Airframe and

Powerplant core curriculum throughout the
United States.

Contracted employees whose duties pri
marily involve student contact (teachers,
librarians, counselors) are now eligible
for five-year continuing appointment in the
spring of their third year of contracted
employment.

The Board of Education adopted the policy

at its meeting Jan. 15. Several dozen em
ployees will be eligible for application this
spring.
Those who do not receive the five-year

contract at first eligibility maybeemployed
an additional year. If the five-year con
tract is not given at the second applica
tion, their employment will be terminated.

The new policy was developed by the
Staff Personnel Policies Committee, which

is chaired by English Prof EVAN ALFORD.
In other business, the Board:
* Awarded a $167,700 contract to RCA

to install hardware for the LRC infor

mation retrieval system. RCA’s bid was
$6,000 higher than A-V Electronics. The
decision to accept the high bid was based

on “quality and probability of performance
on time.” The system should be in opera
tion next fall.

* Heard a report from Dean BILL COX
that the construction of the LRC build

ing is a month to six weeks ahead of
schedule. Occupancy might be possible by
mid-March, though the kitchen equipment
won’t be ready until later.

* Awarded a contract to Metropolitan
Printing Co. of Portland to print 10,000
College catalogs for $6,225.

* Approved $600 for travel for Mech
anics Department staff to search for an
aircraft for the flight technology program.

* Approved travel for President BOB
HAMILL to San Jose Feb. 17-21 to a

computer orientation for presidents; BERT
DOTSON to San Francisco Feb. 27-28

for a AAJC community services meeting;
ART SCHAEFER to Las Vegas Jan. 26-
29 for an American Alumni Council meet-

ROGER JAY, math prof and his wife
CATHERINE are the parents of a new
baby boy, GREGORY THERIN.

JERRY FOSTER, editor of the student
newspaper The Torch recently wrote a
feature on “Excessive lecturing and stu

dent-faculty communication.” The article
was reprinted in the December issue of
the OCCA Bulletin.

Mechanics Prof BOB MAXWELL and his

wife BEA attended the inauguration cere
mony of President Richard Nixon today in
Washington D.C. Bob was a guest of tiie

inauguaral coiumitteee as are all Con
gressional Medal of Honor Holders. Bob
and Bea flew transportation-free to the
ceremony courtesy of United Airlines. The
trip also included several activities such

as the Governors’ Reception, and other
unofficial events.

Social Science Prof JOE SEARL, who is

teaching a cooperative program with the
U of 0 Geography Department, reports
that LCC students received the same per

centage of A’s, B’s, C’s, D’s and Fail
ures as the U of 0 students taking the
same course and the same examinations.

If one institution’s studentsSays Joe,
are flunkies the others must be, too.

The Data Processing Department wel
comes JUNE CALLEN, keypunch opeiator.
June began work Jan. 1.
EVELYN ALFORD has joined the faculty

of the Practical Nursing program.
A new face in the Adult Education Of

fice is BEVERLY BOYD. Beverly replaces

NORMA EVERS, secretary in Nursing.

German Instructor CLAUS RESCHKE re

ports the formation of a German Language
Hour. The group meets Thursdays from
11:30-12:30 p.m. in room 106 of the Health

Building. It is open to any student or staff
member who has a knowledge of Germ.aii.
Native German students and German speak
ing students and staff are encouraged to
drop in and enjoy conversation times with
others interested in the German culture.

The informal meetings will help students
or staff to practice speaking the language.
Stop in any day and bring your lunch.

Math Profs JOHN LOUGHLIN, ED SEA-
BLOOM and PAT GORE are attending a

computer workshop in Salem today to ob
serve ,the latest equipment and techniques
used in computer instruction.

Breakfast is served
Dean of College Services BILL COX

and Learning Resource Director KEITH
BARKER flew to San Francisco Monday
to observe several dial retrieval systems

at some of the campuses in the Bay area.

MERLIN AMES, food service super
visor, reports thatbreakfast is being served
at the Snack Shack between 7-10:30 a.m.
daily.
The breakfast menu is as follows:

bacon and eggs - 75?
ham and eggs - 75?
sausage and eggs - 75?
hotcakes - 40?
French toast - 40?

omeletts - plain—40?, cheese—45?,
ham and cheese—55?

mg.

* Agreed to hold budget committee meet
ings on March 5, April 2 and 16, May 7
and 21, and June 18.
♦Heard Dean BUD HAKANSON report

that Winter Term headcount enrollment is

4,031 in the credit programs and 1,401
in Adult Education. Comparable Fall Term
figures were 4,188 and 1,854.

* Noted that Siuslaw School District

and the City of Florence have offered the
College a 20-acre tract of land adjacent
to the new Siuslaw High School. The Board
is expected to discuss the offer at its
Jan. 29 meeting.

Associate Dean RAY LaGRANDEUR has

been appointed to the Area 5 Regional
Manpower Coordinating Committee by
Governor Tom McCall. The first meet

ing of the committee was held on campus

and Ray was elected chairman. Director
of Special Training Programs LARRY
MURRAY will serve as an alternate mem

ber to the committee.

Ha{)py January birthday to RICHARD
COALWELL, math prof, 13; PAUL ARM
STRONG, English prof, 15; PAT GRANT,
purchasing agent, and BILL MANSELL,
clerk-controller, 16.

JOHN KLOBAS, sociology prof, has been
named to lead a four-day conference on
communications and social interaction for

staff and students at the University of
Nortti Carolina.

The session will be held either the

last week of January or the third week
of Felmiarv.


